Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 586 August 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 20th July 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Dave Smith, Martin Dodd & Sally Downing.

No new Planning Applications were received for consideration. Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals:-

18/00422/FUL Buildings at Mill Hill Farm, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton Erection of detached three bay garage and detached stable block comprising 3no. stables, tack room/store and under cover storage area.

APPROVED.

18/00281/FUL Westfield Farm, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a two storey side extension to existing dwelling to replace existing single storey extension.

Bonfires - Polite Notice

Again, when lighting bonfires please be mindful of other residents whilst also taking into consideration the wind direction. Your co-operation in this would be much appreciated by all.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 10th August 2018 in the Village Hall @ 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Parking In Main Street

Outside the Post Office are three marked parking bays. They were introduced many years ago and they were created by NYCC to help people – especially the elderly and disabled – get to the Post Office and shop. Parking in these bays is limited to a maximum of 20 minutes. There is a growing tendency of people using these spaces for extended periods of time which is both inconsiderate and illegal. If you want to park in this part of the village for more than 20 minutes please find somewhere else.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Next Meeting. The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 7th August at 5-30pm at Ghyll House.

<u>Village Notice Board.</u> The Parish Council would like to thank 'Duo Designs' for their work on the new Village Notice Board. This is a great improvement.

<u>The 2018 Audit.</u> The display period for the 'Public Right to View' is complete. The Parish Council would like to thank Colin Johnson for his work this year as 'Internal Auditor' for the Parish Council.

A.Bailey. Clerk.

Dorothy Nelson

The family of the late Dorothy Nelson would like to thank everyone for their kindness, sympathy, letters and cards.

The sum of £251.83 was raised from the plate in church, which will be divided between St Helen's Church and Guide Dogs for the Blind.

Many thanks, Edwin, Ann, Anthony, Isabel and Elizabeth

Message from the Jumblies

Hope you are all enjoying this summer, although by the time you read this we may be back to our normal summer weather.

To bring you up to date with our activities the total raised at the June Jumble Sale, for York Blind and Partially Sighted was £2035 and they had the brilliant news that an anonymous donor matched funded this. They truly deserved this as everyone worked so hard particularly on the day. The weather was brilliant and whilst it affected the number of buyers we had, those who came spent well. Thank you so much to everyone who supported the sale with cakes, prizes and jumble.

What a fabulous time we had at our July Coffee Morning. The fantastic weather certainly brought people out to share in the social event of the year. It was great to see our regulars and new faces too (visitors to the village even came along to join in, thanks to Ann Fairclough, and were so impressed with how welcome they were made to feel.) Everyone was in great spirits, ready to buy the bargain jewellery, handbags, cakes, books and try their luck on the tombola and raffle. It was a brilliant atmosphere and the place was buzzing. We all really enjoyed it and from the feedback we have had so did everyone else too. Thank you so much to everyone who came along to make the morning special. The total raised for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance was £662 which brings our running total for the year so far to £12,763.

We are now taking our summer break and will start the Jumble Sales again on 8th September, raising money for York Respiratory Group (Breathe Easy). Please also make a note in your diary that our Macmillan Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 29th September so please save up all your small change to add to the Money Tree.

Many thanks for your continuing support

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays August 17**th and 31st.

The Glebe Conservation Area still needs more Friends!

Just north of the churchyard, and east of The Croft, is one of the most historic, peaceful and unspoilt places in our village. Originally the site of the first earthwork castle in Sheriff Hutton, and latterly part of the church's lands, it was bought for the village through the dedicated efforts and funds of concerned villagers and grant providers back in 1988, and since then has been maintained by a small group of trustees and supporters. The site is registered as a National Monument by English Heritage and is also classed as a Site of Importance for Nature Conservation. It is well used by people enjoying the timeless and tranquil surroundings, including many people who bring their dogs along. Please, if you haven't visited the Glebe, come and have a look!

Grants from English Heritage were discontinued after 2011 as a result of funding cutbacks, so since then the trustees have been reliant on fundraising to cover annual maintenance costs, including public liability insurance, path mowing, fencing and any costs of conservation and improvements in plant diversity, (which we are currently working on). For the last four years, we are grateful to have been supported by a small but very important number of Friends, who subscribe £10 annually, (preferably by standing order), to help cover our expenditure. Unfortunately, there is still a large gap! We really need and would welcome more Friends, and if you feel you would like to become one, please contact Simon Sweeney on 01347 878562.

Gardening Club

August means the VILLAGE SHOW. This is on Saturday August 11th. (The weigh-in for the Potato Competition is on Tuesday, August 7th between 7.00pm and 8.00pm – do come and watch it.) We do hope you will all come to it, either to exhibit or just to see what is made and produced in the village OR just to natter to your friends. Details are in last month's news but other copies of the show details are at the village shop.

Tips for August

- If you have hedges, mid to later this month is the time to cut them. One can be severe or not, but whatever, the plants will have time to regenerate before the winter.
- Harvest early potatoes during the month and then plant Leeks and/or Spring Cabbages in the spaces.
- The garden centres will have bulbs and corms now. If you go early you will get the best choice
 of the ones available.
- Tie in taller plants that continue to flower or fruit to prevent wind damage.
- Harvest lavender & herbs to dry and scent your home (and others) for the winter.
- Before feeding plants make sure the ground is thoroughly soaked and NEVER water when the sun is on plants.

HOPE TO SEE YOU AT THE SHOW.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

July's was an unusual field trip in that it was to Helmsley Walled Garden, five acres previously used as the Kitchen Garden for Duncombe Park and now a charity established to restore and maintain the Garden and provide horticultural therapy for vulnerable adults. The group were shown round by Tricia Harris, the assistant head gardener and learnt how the garden is managed without chemicals, to promote a space that works with nature and encourages biodiversity in insect and mammal life although rabbits are a step too far!

Our next trip is on Saturday August 4th and is to RSPB Blacktoft Sands reserve at Goole. This is a 9am start and will be an all day trip. Meet at The Highwayman Car Park if you would like to go. There is no cafe at this site so a packed lunch is essential. Drinks can be purchased on site. There is an admission charge to the reserve of £4.00 for non members and £3.00 for concessions. Blacktoft is one of the best places to see Bitterns, Avocets and Marsh Harriers and August is a time to see migrating waders en route.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Another school year is over, it seems to have flown by! The children (and staff) are now enjoying a restful summer holiday.

The year finished with a great sports day win for green team again. It was a close result this year with only a few points between the top two teams. Everyone demonstrated great sportsmanship and several school records were beaten, one of which had stood for 13 years!

Our Key Stage 2 performance had a football theme and was another success, thank you to everyone who came along to watch and support the children on stage – they were fantastic!

We would like to thank all of our parents, carers and friends for their amazing support and steadfast commitment to the school, we are looking forward to working with you all again in our next academic year.

The children return to school on Tuesday 4th September.

Thank You

The OAKLEY Family would like to thank everybody who has been so kind and donated so generously to help lain Oakley raise the funds to allow him to participate in this Year's Rugby League Under 19 European Championship in Serbia this August.

If anybody wishes more information, please feel free to ask us – and in the meantime, you can if you wish follow events via the Web site https://rugbyleagueu19euro.com

Sheriff Hutton Open Studios

Last year we took part in Open Studios where we invited the public to look around our art studios and view our work. Unfortunately, this year North Yorkshire Open Studios are unable to run at the same capacity.

The feedback we received last year was both flattering and humbling as the two weekends we opened our doors we were able to meet and chat about our work to people both local and further afield. Building on that success we have decided to follow a similar format but open our studios independently of an outside collective. We will be opening our homes and our studios on Friday 10th August (preview evening from 6-9pm), Saturday 11th August and Sunday 12th August 10.30-5pm, then Saturday 18th and 19th August 10.30 until 5pm.

You are all invited to come and meet and chat again this year as so much has moved on for both of us with London Exhibitions to Scampston Hall, from the exhibition centre in Danby to artist in residence at the Yorkshire Arboretum. We have so much to share and hopefully it will be the lovely social event last year turned out to be. It would be wonderful to see some of you again. We are very excited about this event and hope to make it a special occasion for the community and village once again.

We would also appreciate it if you could spread the word to friends and family as we no longer have the backing of North Yorkshire Open Studios publicity team!

Justine Warner (Laburnum Cottage) and Patrick Smith (Nesslyn) both on West End, Sheriff Hutton

Christine Wood

The Family of Christine Wood would like to thank all who attended her funeral and for all cards and donations. The collection raised £750 for Macmillan Care Support.

WW1 Centenary Weekend - updates

As mentioned in previous newsletters we are planning to have a WW1 Centenary weekend on 10/11 November. There will, of course, be the Remembrance Service at the parish church on Sunday 11th November as this is where the village memorial is sited. There are also plans to have a display at the Village Hall on Saturday 10th with photos, biographies of those who went to war and those who died, memories of local people, and school, church and parish records. We're also going to reflect on what it was like living in Sheriff between 1914-1918. Some schoolchildren are going to be interviewing villagers on their family memories.

We are exploring a permanent memorial stone to all those who have fallen, and a possible site is the green outside The Highwayman and opposite to the original memorial village hall. We are hoping that groups will get involved in the knitting of red poppies that will be used to surround this memorial area. Patterns are available from Barbara Grinham on 878476 and she is also happy to be a collection point for the finished poppies.

You'll also be able to see the Sheriff version of "there but not there". You may have heard of this national initiative of perspex figures to represent those who went to war. We have our own Sheriff version which is currently under development.

We also hope to have a concert of WW1 related poems, songs and music in the Village Hall.

Groups involved in the planning are the History Group, Parish Council, both churches and the primary school. If you have any ideas please do contact Jill Hodges on 878595. We are really appreciative of the suggestions, help and involvement of others so far.

Further updates in September's newsletter.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Our meeting on the 11th July was a really interesting talk by Barry Bishop about how to look after the birds and wildlife in our gardens. We watched a film on the various birds that visit our country. We also were told that freezing berries in summer and bringing them out in winter when there is a shortage of food can save the birds from dying.

We have no meeting next month as it's our annual outing. This year we are going to the Tennants auction rooms in Leyburn. Would the people going on this trip meet at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall at 9am on August 15th 2018. We must leave at 9.15am.

Many Thanks Barbara Grinham (01347878476) All welcome.

The Pensioners' Luncheon Club

The Luncheon Club continues to thrive, serving meals to pensioners every Tuesday during the winter and once a month in the summer. Many of our helpers now qualify to sit down themselves (!) and we are also losing one person who is moving away from the village.

If anyone can come and help cook, serve and wash-up it would be much appreciated. We operate two teams (two weeks on, two weeks off) but if you can only manage one day a month this would be a big help.

Contact Wendy Haste 878581

The Scrumptious Tarts are Back!

The St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room is back every Saturday and Sunday morning in August from 10.00 – 12.00 in Farlington village hall with teas, coffees and lovely cakes. If you came last year and enjoyed it, please come again. If you did not come last year, come and see what you missed.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

26th June - What a wonderful Summer evening to enjoy a journey through a timeline of St Helen's Church. A big thank you to Roy for his illustrated presentation giving us an account of 900 years of the church, its treasures and artefacts. From Saxon beginnings through Norman times the church has developed into what we see today, little has changed in the last 500 years. The church and the conservation churchyard have something of interest for all so if you have some free time pop in and discover what a jewel we have in our own village just waiting to be explored.

No meetings in July and August our next meeting will on **Tuesday 25th September 7.30 pm** in the Village Hall when **Alan Rowley** will be taking us on a York tour. Come and join us for an humorous and illuminating talk as Alan guides us through ginnels, alleys and personal accounts of this historic city. Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 inc refreshments.

An appeal: we are looking to add to our collection of publications relevant to Sheriff Hutton in our library which we use for reference and research. It has been sadly depleted and we really need to build up our collection. If anyone has copies of *Within the Pale*, *Sheriff Hutton Impressions of a History* and *The Women's Institute Treasure Survey 1975* tucked away somewhere and would like to donate them to the Archives we would be very grateful.

Contact Meg 878136 for further details about any donations and the History Group.

Neighbourhood Watch

Since the last issue of the Village News, the Community Speedwatch team have carried out a further four, one hour surveys, again from two locations on Finkle Street, but at earlier morning and later afternoon times to reflect traffic to and from work. A total of 822 vehicles passed through in the direction of survey, with three vehicles, including a tractor, exceeding the allowed tolerance, details of which have been passed to the Police Traffic Bureau.

The NY Police Speedwatch Coordinator attended our last session, and we were able to express our concerns regarding the long-term effectiveness of the scheme, and the urgent need to extend the zone of operation, in view of continual reports of speeding issues elsewhere in the village.

Health Visitor Drop-in

There is **no** Health Visitor session in August but she will be back at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, September 6**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Village Ramble

The August ramble – which is on **Thursday August 30**th – is planned to be up on the North Yorkshire Moors and will be a reprise of last year's walk along the drovers road from Boltby Bank and lunch at High Paradise Farm Tearooms. I plan to walk the other way round the circuit to enjoy different views. We will meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN AUGUST

Sheriff Hutton	5 th	5 th 9.30am Holy Communion		6pm	Celtic Eucharist at Marton
	12 th	10.30am	Benefice at Farlington		
	19 th	10.00am	Morning Worship	6pm	Celtic Evensong at Marton
	26 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	12 th	10.30am	Benefice Lammas Service		
	26 th	11.15am	Holy Communions (BCP)		
Marton	5 th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	12 th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist at Farlington		
	19 th			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship

Christian Aid

May we thank you for your generosity in supporting our Christian Aid collection this year which amounted to £535.90

RT, Sheriff Hutton Churches CA Group.,90.

The Methodist Church

Services in August

5 th	10.30am	Mrs G Mason

12th 10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan/Revd Elizabeth Cushion

19th 10.30am Own Arrangement Service

26th 10.30am Revd Elizabeth Cushion. Communion

Additional Activity

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room

Jonah and the Whale

Last year we shared something in the village news about Bible month. It happened again in June, this year looking at the book of Jonah. Maybe you will remember this story from childhood, how Jonah ran away from God and got swallowed by a whale.

But it is more than just a Sunday School story. Jonah was very human; he disobeyed, was afraid, sulked, misunderstood, got angry. Just as we do. He had a lot to learn along the way about the God of mercy and love, who calls and equips. Just as we do. Maybe you might like to put the book of Jonah on your holiday reading list.

Whatever this summer holds for you, enjoy the goodness of God and have a whale of a time.

Revd. Elizabeth Cushion

Lammastide at Farlington ~ August 12th

Lammastide is a farming festival to celebrate the start of the harvest. It largely died-out at the time of the Reformation in the latter days of Henry VIII's reign. But, St Leonard's in Farlington is one of a number of churches in rural communities which has brought Lammas back into the church calendar. This year, the service will be on **Sunday, August 12**th at **10.30am** and everyone is welcome to join us for this special occasion in the farming year and get to taste a Lammas Loaf.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

July brings to a close most of the League matches. This year's sunny weather has meant there have been very few rearranged matches so the season has gone smoothly. The Hovingham League Mixed team continues to impress and are joint second in Division 3 with 2 matches still to play. The Hovinham Ladies team have had an improved season with 3 good wins and have finished in mid table, the York League Ladies team are finishing the season with good results and are 3rd in the division. The Men's team, who have outstanding matches, are 4th in Division 7 and will be looking for further success. A big thank you to the team captains who have worked hard to put out their teams and obtain good results.

Social Tennis. The Ladies Wednesday morning sessions continue to be popular with new Ladies playing and the welcome addition of a baby spectator. If you are thinking of coming back or starting to play tennis you can be assured of a warm welcome at these friendly sessions.

Junior Tennis. Junior Competition. The Junior Club Night finished with the Junior Competition. This was run as a round robin competition and again provided excellent tennis for the players and spectators alike. The winner was Jack Pitman with the runner up Kirsty Noble. Congratulations to them and all the juniors taking part. They all demonstrated their much-improved skills with entertaining tennis, good serving and long rallies and all played in an exemplary sporting spirit.

Junior Coaching sessions. Rob will be running two coaching sessions in August on Thursday August 2nd and 9th from 4.00 to 5.30pn. Rob has again proved a popular coach with the juniors who have enjoyed their sessions with him.

Junior Summer Holiday Coaching. Damian is running Coaching sessions in the week commencing August 20th. Please email on damiangalloway@btinternet.com for details and to book a placer.

Competition Time. The Club Competitions will be held in September, the Ladies Doubles is on September 8th and the Singles on September 22nd. Details will be in the September News..

Tennis has had to compete with lots of other sports, especially football this year, but you can easily be a player rather than a spectator. Tennis is a game for life and once you have mastered the art of connecting the ball to the racket and hitting it over the net, the courts are there for you to enjoy. You might not make it to Wimbledon but you'll never know if you don't have a go. I hope you have enjoyed this great summer of sport.

Details of the club from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup

September 2018 is the 50th Anniversary of the village Playgroup! We would like to celebrate this by holding a Coffee Morning on Saturday 22nd September from 10 - 12. This will be at the Playgroup building on the School site and we would like to invite any attendees or ex staff members of Playgroup over the last 50 years to come along and share their memories. We will have all the old photo albums out for you to look through while you enjoy a refreshment. If you have any photos we could add to our display we would love see them, please get in touch mollywalford@hotmail.com or 01347 878127.

Playgroup is open Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Fridays 9am – 3pm during term time. Funded places are available for 2, 3 & 4 year olds Please contact <u>07717 799646</u> or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

A win and two draws for the 1st XI has consolidated the position in mid-table. Unfortunately, the 2nd XI continue to struggle for results due to inconsistent player availability and are currently bottom of their league but with games in hand. In the Pilmoor Evening League two defeats has dented the clubs chances for promotion.

The results up to the 14th July and individual performances are listed below:

23rd June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 7 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 173-6 (Dave Hull 63, Richard Armitage 38, Jag Gopalappa 29 no); Wetherby 176-3

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 166 runs. Dringhouses 2nd XI 288 all out (Neil Fairweather 3-58, Alex Cleghorn 3-78); Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 122 all out (Neil Fairweather 36, Jack Rushworth 26)

27th June (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 34 runs. Raskelf 130-5 (Josh Moate 2-18); Sheriff Hutton 96 all out (Joe Schofield 27)

30th June

Match Drawn. Stillington 1st XI 181-7 (Dave Hull 3-27); Sheriff Hutton 1st XI 170-9 (Pete Bartlett 30, Rich Reynolds 29, John Armitage 33, Dave Sowden 32)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 53 runs. Stillington 2nd XI 131 all out (James Wood 4-19); Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 78 all out (Adnan Fazal 25)

4th July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 85 runs. Thirsk 188-7 (John Armitage 3-31, Alex Cleghorn 2-9); Sheriff Hutton 103-4 (Rich Reynolds 50, Ian Bews 25 not out)

7th July

Match Drawn. Sheriff Hutton 1st XI 201-5 (David Hull 112); Knaresborough 2nd XI 173-9 (Dave Hull 4-40)

14th July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 3 wkts. Tadcaster Magnet 2nd XI 92 all out (Richard Armitage 3-27, Ian Bews 3-37, Dave Hull 3-9); Sheriff Hutton 1st XI 93-7 (Matt Maltby 28)

All League games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Advanced Notice: on Saturday 20th October Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club will be holding a joint fundraising jumble sale. This is our opportunity to raise funds to continue developing the clubs both on and off the field of play by maintaining the grounds, facilities and equipment. This enables both clubs to provide excellent sporting amenities at the heart of Sheriff Hutton village. Both clubs always welcome new players.

Another Night of Murder in Sheriff Hutton

Following last year's success, there is to be another evening of Murder Mystery in the Village Hall. More details next month but put the date – Saturday, October 13th - in your diary **now**! It will be another occasion which is not to be missed.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends – 200 Club

July's £25 prize winners were 122, 157, 180, 230 and 231

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk Tel: 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

> Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com

07951 137814

fionawoo)(ons

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

> Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

> **Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate**

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

> Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Pilates, Circuits **Swimming with Linzi**

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES

&

TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com

admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your

transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage

Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard **2** 01347 878 386

> info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef



Puddleducks

Award Winning

Children's

Nursery

Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6. Warwick Close. Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

2 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

> **Contact : Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	_	9.30am	9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church			h for details	
		10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon					7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
					7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
					7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues		9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
		9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
		10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	-		
Wed		9.00am	Playgroup	School			
		9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
		10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
		10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs		9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri		9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in August

Addition	Jilai Ac	tivities in August		
Sat	4 th	9.00am	Field Naturalists' to RSP Blacktoft Sands. Meet at The Highwayman	
		10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Sun	5 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Tues	7 th	12.30	Pensioners' Lunch in the Village Hall	
		5.30pm	Lillings Ambo parish Council meeting at Ghyll House	
		7.00pm – 8.00pm	Gardening Club Potato Weigh-in at the Village Hall	
Fri	10 th	6.00pm – 9.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Open Studios preview evening	
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
Sat	11 th	9.30am - 11.30am	Items for the Village Show to be delivered to the Village Hall	
		10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
		10.30am - 5.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Open Studios	
		2.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Village Show in the Village Hall	
Sun	12 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Wed	15 th	9.00am	Ladies Group meet at the Village Hall for visit to Tennants Auctions	
Fri	17 th	10.00am - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	18 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
		10.30am - 5.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Open Studios	
Sun	19 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
		10.30am - 5.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Open Studios	
Sat	25 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Sun	26 th	10.00 – 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Mon	27 th	10.00 – 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall	
Thurs	30 th	9.30am	Village Ramble to Boltby Bank. Meet in the Village hall car park	
Fri	31 st	10.30am – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	

Dates to Note

Sept	6 th	9.30am - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
	8 th	2.00pm	Jumblies sale for Breathe Easy in the Village Hall
Sept	22 nd	10.00am - 12.00 noon	Playgroup 50 th Anniversary Coffee Morning at the School
	25 th	7.30pm	History Group talk – A Tour of York
	29 th	10.00am – 12 noon	Macmillan Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
Oct	13 th		Friends of the Village Hall Murder Mystery Evening
Nov	5 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
	10 th		World War I centenary display in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the September Village News should reach the Editors by no later than August 18th